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Dear Terry 
Some Further GAD Guidance 
Please now see the attached guidance from GAD which is principally concerned with Pension Sharing on Divorce, but has to be read in conjunction with other available GAD Guidance Notes. Advice is expected shortly on how to deal with the use of an AVC pot, but perhaps it is worth mentioning here that the new factors will in due course impact on the amount of benefit available from the LGPS – an issue recognised some time ago which had little impact since GAD factors have not been updated for some considerable time. At least one authority has had urgent cases cleared by GAD and we can use this route further if needed.

The following should also be noted:- 

i. The guidance will need to be further updated since, as a very minimum, legislative references will need updating;

ii. The circular from GAD has involved the adoption of some minor scheme specific simplifications in the calculations of pension credits (compared with what some other schemes are doing) – and the detail around these aspects can be subject to further refinement at the time of GAD finalising the guidance;

iii. The circular has been produced with the agreement of CLG that, at least for the time being, pension credits should continue to be calculated in 80ths form. The reasoning behind this is that for the most part the bulk of members’ benefits (as represented in CETVs to be shared) will be in 80ths form for some time to come. At some point, a decision can be made about a switch to credits in 60ths form – and this can be considered further as we proceed to update the regulatory provisions dealing with PSOD, it is hoped later this year.

iv. The circular takes no account of any other possible changes in the form of the pension credit benefits which might be implemented with an effective date of April, in particular any move within the LGPS to reflect DWP changes which would allow for the introduction of an early retirement facility with actuarial reduction.

Quite separately I have been advised by GAD that the lump sum factors which were provided as part of the guidance for the LGPS in Scotland can be used for some of the “older” cases still outstanding. 

Yours sincerely

Brian Town 
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